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The Mayor’s Memo
There’s been a whirlwind of  activity at the city 
office lately. Streets maintenance projects are in 
full tilt. New development is happening in many 
corners of  the city. We’ve heard more property 
owners considering selling their parcels to 
developers. We have new ordinances to address 
changing community and housing market 
conditions. 

So what’s with those big retention ponds? 

If  you’ve driven by new developments in progress 
or finished, you will notice these big retention 
ponds. Those ponds are designed to capture 
stormwater runoff  that must be collected, tested 
and treated if  necessary as required by state code.  

The City must keep records of  all of  the 
measuring, testing and treatment that has been 
done. We are subject to a thorough audit by the 
State of  Utah. We have one city employee, Gus 
Garcia who’s time is primarily dedicated to storm 
water. 

New Council Member Sworn In 

After the loss of  councilman Jeff  Baldwin, the 
Providence City Council considered 5 applicants  
to fill the vacant position.  

All of  these applicants had  
exceptional track records. 
We were encouraged that 
there was so much interest in 
serving our City. The council 
chose Brent Fresz to fill the 
seat. Brent has served 3 ½ 
years on the Planning 
Commission. 

Brent will serve until the  
end of  2019. Then for the 
next municipal election cycle 
(next year) there will be one two year seat, and 
three four-year seats. Yes, there will be four council 
seats open next year. 

 —John Drew, Mayor

Upcoming Events 

City Council 

2nd & 4th Tuesdays except July, 
November and December 

This month, Tuesday, July 10 only 
@ 6:00PM 

Planning Commission 

2nd & 4th Wednesdays except July, 
November and December 

Wednesday, July 11 @ 6:00PM only 

Justice Court 

From 4:00PM - 6:00PM 

Every Monday, except holidays 

Mayor’s Town Hall,  

First Saturday of each month) 

August 4 from 8:00AM to 
10:00AM Topic - Fire Contract 

with Logan City 

Contact Information 

Providence City Offices 

164 North Gateway Drive 

(435) 752-9441 

 ** After-Hours Emergencies * *   

Fire or police emergencies - 911  
Animal control 435-753-7555  

City related issues 752-9441; after 
hours message will have an on-call 
number to call a city employee who 

will respond.  

Direct line to the Mayor 
(435) 760-8989 cell 

johnd@providence.utah.gov  

Providence City Newsletter

July Town Hall
Please note, there wi! NOT be a town ha! in July that would have been held 
on Saturday the 7th. The city sta" recommended that we not hold a town ha! 

as too many people wi! be out of town, on vacation.

August Town Hall - Fire Contract with Logan City 

You will want to be there 

We will cover this topic on the Saturday, August 4th Town Hall meeting from 8:00AM to 10:00AM. I have 
asked to attend and received a commitment from Logan City Mayor Holly Daines, Logan Fire Chief  Brad 
Hannig, and Cache County Fire Chief  Rod Hammer.   

If  you have followed my series of  articles on this topic, you know Logan City has asked to renegotiate the 
existing 25-year contract for emergency services, and last year gave us the required 12-month notice. The 
current contract calls for Providence City to pay 2% of  the Logan Fire Services operating costs. The 
proposed contract calls for 12%, commensurate with the percentage of  population that Logan City Fire 
services which is Providence. That is a six-fold increase. 

We’ve met with the Logan City Fire Chief, the Cache County Fire Chief, Hyrum City, and Smithfield City 
to discuss our options.  We’ve spoken to our sister cities, we’ve heard comments from citizens. We’ve been 
asked to consider establishing a volunteer fire department in Providence. I heard a suggestion yesterday 
that a committee be formed to further consider options for the City.  

Hope to see you there. 

John Drew, Providence City Mayor

mailto:johnd@providence.utah.gov
mailto:johnd@providence.utah.gov
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Sheyler Gunnell 
City Recreation Director

City Recreation 

Kickball - registration ends July 13, 2018 

We are offering two age groups this year, 3 & 4 year olds and 5 & 6 year olds.  

This fun program gives children the opportunity to strengthen both physical and social skills in a noncompetitive 
atmosphere. Teamwork and sportsmanship are encouraged and expected from players, parents, and coaches. The game 
of  kickball is similar to baseball, a large ball is rolled toward home plate and kicked instead of  being thrown and hit. 
Game duration will last 20 – 30 minutes and no official scorekeepers or umpires will be present. Games will be played 
during August at the Zollinger Park T-Ball/Kickball Field. 

Flag Football - Registration Dates: July 9 – August 17, 2018 

Age Groups: 1st and 2nd Grades, 3rd and 4th Grades, 5th - 7th Grades. 

Join us for our second season of  Youth Flag Football. It is a version of  American football where the basic rules of  the 
game are similar to the mainstream game, but instead of  tackling players to the ground, the defensive team must remove 
a flag or flag belt from the ball carrier to end a down. 

For more information on these programs, visit the City’s website http://www.providencecity.com/providence-city-
recreation-activities.htm. 

Soccer Fans, Cache Valley Cup games are coming to Providence 

Come to the Spring Creek Soccer Fields (south of  Spring Creek Middle School) July 11 – 14, and enjoy youth soccer at 
the tournament level. For more information visit http://www.northernutahunited.com/#/events/cacheValleyCup 

	—	Sheyler	Gunnell,	Recrea0on	Director 

Rob Stapley  
Public Works Director 

From the City Staff

Skarlet Bankhead 
Administrative Services Director

LetÕs talk about Þreworks 

It’s the time of  year when canisters boom and skies light up with amazing displays of  color. It is also a time when fires 
can easily start. Dry grasses and fireworks can lead to disaster. We want you to have a fun, but safe July. There are a few 
things you should know as you get ready to celebrate. 

¥During the June 19, 2018 City Council meeting, the Council adopted Resolution 021-2018 closing areas of  Providence 
City to fireworks. You can find the written description and map of  the Closed Area on our website 
www.providencecity.com. 

¥Please remember it is a violation of  City Code to possess or bring fireworks into a city park, or cause the fireworks to 
be ignited or exploded in the park. 

¥Generally, animals both domestic and wild, do not like the noise from fireworks. The noise from fireworks causes a 
great amount of  fear, stress and anxiety in wild animals. This fear often causes them to flee into roadways which results 
in more vehicle damage (from large animals such as deer) and an increase in injured and/or dead animals 
(westshoundwildlife.org). There are more stray animals found running lose during fireworks season. 

¥Please use caution and dispose of  debris from the fireworks properly. Debris from exploded fireworks contain 
chemicals that contaminate waterways. Soak the debris in water, then the wet debris and dust should be swept up and 
put in a bag and placed in the regular trash instead of  washed into the storm drains. 

—	Skarlet	Bankhead,	Admin	Services	Director	

Public Works Department 

Annual streets maintenance projects are in full swing 

Our summer street maintenance has begun and there will be several streets that are receiving an overlay treatment.  
Notification will be given by the contractor to those who are in the affected areas.  There will also be information on the 
city website.  Please use caution and heed all road closures and detour signs. 

Striping crews will be in the City towards the end of  July to apply fresh paint to our street markings.  If  you are in the 
painting area, please use caution. 

Thank you for your patience during the summer construction and we hope that you continue to have an enjoyable 
summer. 

—Rob	Stapley,	Public	Works	Director	

http://www.providencecity.com
http://westshoundwildlife.org
http://www.providencecity.com
http://westshoundwildlife.org
http://www.providencecity.com/providence-city-recreation-activities.htm
http://www.providencecity.com/providence-city-recreation-activities.htm
http://www.northernutahunited.com/%22%20%5Cl%20%22/events/cacheValleyCup
http://www.providencecity.com/providence-city-recreation-activities.htm
http://www.providencecity.com/providence-city-recreation-activities.htm
http://www.northernutahunited.com/%22%20%5Cl%20%22/events/cacheValleyCup
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On Thursday, June 14 the City had plans that morning to hydro seed 
the park at 400 South and Main Street. I was down there just before 
8:30AM to witness. The City parks staff  had sprinkler lines set up to 
keep the seeds damp until they sprouted and took hold. When I 
arrived, I saw several trucks, but no staff. I got out and walked around 
and they were all in the pump house building. 

An electrical technician from Glenn’s Electric was also there with  
Rob Stapley, our public works director. He was pulling off  electrical 
panel covers and testing connections. Rob said, “I think we lost our 
pump motor.” 

What Happened? 

The technician diagnosed the motor as dead. He also tested the 
incoming three phase power and stated that one of  the three “legs” of  
the electrical conduit serving the motor was receiving about half  the 
necessary voltage. He concluded the power company transformer was 
likely at fault. Rob called the power company to relay the problem.  

Fortunately, the power company came out within a couple hours and 
replaced the transformer. However, we still had a dead motor. We also 
had another problem. This well supplies about 1.5 million gallons of  
culinary water to our reservoir system. 

We’re Short 1.5 Million Gallons a Day; Now What? 

You probably know we get a million gallons a day of  water from Broad 
Hollow Springs up Providence Canyon that feeds our reservoirs. It is all 
gravity fed water to our reservoirs that does not have to be pumped. 
What we do not collect goes in to the creek. At the mouth of  the creek, 
Spring Creek Water Company has a weir that sends water to its canals. 
Besides what the City takes, the irrigation water company has the rights 
to the rest of  the water out of  the canyon. The irrigation company has 
legal rights to about 10 million gallons a day of  water. 

Our public works director spoke to the Spring Creek Water Company 
board president, Brent Speth. Brent said we could take as much 
additional water that we needed. Additional water is limited by the size 
of  our pipe that accesses that spring. The result was that we were able to 
take approximately an additional million gallons of  water.  And as I 
mentioned, this is gravity fed, no pump needed. 

Great, Water Problem Solved, Right? 

Not quite. We were still short about half  million gallons; remember the 
pump produced 1.5 million gallons. Rob immediately instructed our 
parks maintenance staff  to cease watering the parks. Our City staff  also 
notified the school district and the churches that we had an emergency 
and to “curtail” water use. 

More issues. We’ve never had such an emergency. How much water 
would we save per day by not watering parks, and school and church 
property? We also did not know if  we were legal in taking additional 
water beyond our state authorized water rights. 

By the end of  the day, we received word from the district director of  
state water engineer’s office that we handled everything properly with 
the irrigation company, and were well within our rights to take the 
additional water for the extent of  the emergency. We also concluded 
that ceasing watering parks and church and school property along with 
cooperative residents saved us on average 2 million gallons a day. 

We also found out that taking the additional water had minimal impact 
on the volume of  water coming out of  the month of  the canyon at the 
irrigation company’s weir. Amazing! We did not impact the availability 
of  the company’s shareholders to access their allotted water. 

The Fix 

A four-man crew from Glenn’s Electric came out on the following 
Saturday and disconnected the piping in the well house, and proceeded 
to extract the piping, pump, well motor and electrical cables. The motor 
is at the bottom of  the apparatus at 240 feet, a submersible motor. The 
pump is connected to it just above and then an 8 inch diameter pipe to 
the surface. All of  this had to be pulled out through the roof  of  the 
building with a crane. The full depth of  the well is 414 feet. 

One question was how long to source a new motor. A replacement was 
found in Texas by Glenn’s Electric. It is a specialized piece of  industrial 
equipment, is about 10 feet tall and fits down that well shaft.  

Why Texas and not closer? In Texas, they extract a lot from 
underground, so thats where the equipment is. Delivery for the motor 
was about 5 days. 

Since the Motor Failed, Why Not Replace the Pump as Well? 

The motor, pump and piping had been installed 18 years ago. Rob was 
advised that the expected life of  pump and motor was about 22 to 25 
years. The cost for the crew of  4 and the time they spent was about 
$8,000 to pull motor, pump and piping out of  the well. To put 
everything back another $8 to 10 thousand.   

The pump is about $15,000. The risk of  a pump failure was not one we 
wanted to take. With the labor cost to redo it made sense to do it all at 
once. After the order for the pump was placed, the distributor began 
assembling the various component parts.  

At one point they realized they had assembled incorrectly (it is a 
custom order) and would have to start over. This would cause at least 
an additional week’s delay with well apparatus not reinstalled until after 
July 6th. With peak usage expected and temperatures in the 90s, it was 
prudent to put the existing pump back after being thoroughly checked 
out by Glenn’s Electric. 

Lessons Learned 

We were fortunate that this has been a fairly wet year. We’re not sure 
how we would have made out in a dryer year, or later in the year when 
the flows are reduced. 

We were not sure how much water goes to the big users, parks, schools 
and church property; now we have a good idea. 

It would seem that there is a significant amount of  water from 
additional springs below Broad Hollow that feed the creek; thus the 
minimal impact on the volume at the mouth of  the canyon. 

Our plan to alert Providence residents in the case of  a full-blown 
rationing scenario fails the test. Relying on the newspaper, the radio 
station and Facebook likely misses a lot of  people. 

Our community alert system is only as good as the number of  people 
that sign up. Hopefully you’ll find it wise to do so. 

Other cities in Cache Valley rely exclusively on pumped well water. We may 
be unique in Cache Valley and in Utah to have such an outstanding source 
of  spring water that flows without electrical power and provides 100% of  
our indoor culinary water. Without this source for additional water, we 
would have had to resort to full-blown, City wide rationing. 

We are grateful that we have a good working relationship with President 
Brent Speth, and the board of  directors of  Spring Creek Water Company. 
They have been very understanding and helpful.  

—John Drew, Mayor

A Serious Emergency, and Why it DidnÕt Result in a Disaster 
One of  Our Three Culinary Water Wells Shut Down 
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 CACHE MUSEUM SURVEY  

Are you interested in a Cache Valley museum? If  so, what kind of  
museum would you like to see?  

  The Cache Museum Committee is conducting a survey to gauge 
public interest in a potential new museum in Cache Valley. Your input 
is important and will give valuable direction. Please take a few 
moments and complete the  

short survey at www.cachemuseum.org 

—Gina	Worthen,	Cache	County	Council	

Do You Know Where the Veterans’ 
Monument is in Providence? 

I recently had a visit from former mayor Glade Davis. Glade served 
as Providence City Mayor 1976 - 78.  That was over 40 years ago. 
Glade shared with me the story about the Veterans Monument which 
is at the Southwest corner of  200 West and 100 North. It is on the 
Northeast corner of  Zollinger Park. 

A group of  volunteers formed a committee of  6 veterans to raise 
funds to design and construct the monument to honor those from 
Providence who served their country in the military. Glade served in 
the US Navy in WWII on board the aircraft carrier USS Bennington 
(CVS-20). 

At the time of  the dedication on Memorial Day, May 29, 2000 Glade 
is quoted as saying,  

Other members of  the committee were Hoyt Kelly (3 purple hearts), 
Keith Watkins, Cordell Lundahl, Nathan Zollinger and Lloyd 
Lenhardt. The last two had already passed by the date the monument 
was dedicated. 

Glade Davis is the only member of  that group that is still alive today. 
He is last of  the true Providence City volunteers and he is still 
around, and in his 90s. 

John Drew, Mayor 

New Water Storage Reservoir 

Providence City is in the process of  planning and designing a new 
water storage reservoir. Multiple locations were considered as to 
where the best location would be to construct the tank. The extra 
storage capacity will enable the water system to maintain adequate 
levels of  water to service the distribution system through peak 
demand hours.   

The elevation of  the tank and connections into our existing 
infrastructure are key factors in finding the proper location for the 
tank. We have started the process in acquiring property on the South 
side of  the North bench with the Checketts LLC land (south of  
Foxridge and below the deer fence) which would meet the location 
requirements our city engineer has determined. A geological and fault 
line study was completed in this area and proves to be a prime 
location for its construction. 

The City has 3 main pressure zones and the elevation of  these 
reservoirs provide the pressures needed to service the areas below 
them with gravity based pressure, which helps maintain a consistent 
system pressure.   

As Providence City continues to grow we are planning for future 
water demand. We want to ensure we are able to meet the needs of  
all our current and future residents, providing clean/safe drinking 
water to all.   

—	Rob	Stapley,	Public	Works	Director	

Want to be a 

Superhero?  

Come to the Providence City 
Offices and apply to be a 
substitute crossing guard. We 
are filling 2 positions for the 
upcoming school year. We are 
located at 164 North Gateway 

Drive, Providence. 
Applications may also be found online at www.Providencecity.com  

—	Beth	Munson,	Crossing	Guard	Supervisor	

Get the Most Out of Summer Watering 

Be smart when keeping your lawn and garden green 

Water before 10 a.m. or after 6 p.m.: During the daytime heat, less 
water will soak into lawns due to loss from evaporation and wind.  

When it rains, water less. Watch the weather and adjust accordingly; 
and know that sprinkler system control clocks can be set up to use 
rain sensors to shut off  irrigation before or during rainstorms. 

Use the right sprinkler in the right place. Turf, trees, flowers and 
shrubs sometimes benefit from different types of  sprinkling systems 
(i.e. spray heads v. drip irrigation). 

Water plants, lawns and trees, not roads and sidewalks. Adjust or 
repair sprinkler heads and use a broom instead of  hosing off  
driveways.  

--	Esther	Cowley,	Office	Specialist	

ÒYou can imagine how anxious we were to have this monument 
dedicated with most of us having one foot in the grave and the other 
one on a banana peel.Ó 

Did You Know? 
The Cache County Library is in Providence at 15 North Main Street.  
It is the only county library in Cache Valley. Besides checking out 
books, you can ask the librarian to find books for you that will be 
sourced from another library or acquired.  

The library also has an app you can download to your Apple or 
Android devices called Libby. You will need a library card (which is 
free to CV residents) to access. Once set up, you can read books using 
a Kindle or other app, and there is a batch of  books on tape.

http://www.cachemuseum.org/
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